Parish of St Joseph and St Margaret Clitherow, Bracknell


MINUTES OF FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on Wednesday 29 April 2015 at St Joseph’s Church
Prayer:

Silent reflection 
Present: Fr. Danny McAvoy, Catherine Collery, Alex Burretto, Elizabeth Fisher, Maura Holt (in attendance representing the Pastoral Council), Steve Scott
Apologies: John Cole, Peter Hancock, Mary McNab
Approval of Minutes from meeting held on 25.03.2015:  
The Minutes were approved.
Matters arising from previous Minutes:
Pro rata statement from John:
Clarification: If a person pays for a half year or quarterly stay for car parking but then asks to cancel the period without notice then we would only refund up to the amount allowed thus charging either one or two months of a quarter but using the monthly charge rate. So if someone originally parks for a quarterly period but quits after a month or part thereof they would only receive £90.00 of the £150.00 paid, or £30.00 if the stay was for 1 to 2 months. This is scaled up through the charging system for half yearly and yearly payers. Any other refund strata would allow manipulation of the charges in an ad hoc manner, this keeps the loss of revenue through cancellation to a minimum.
Items for Discussion:

Car Park (Entry System and Resurfacing) 

(JC report) The installation of the new car park entry and exit system was completed on Monday 13 April 2015.  A successful data uplink of those parking long and short term to the entry module took place on Tuesday 14 April 2015, initial and trouble free trial roll outs of the system took place on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 15, 16 and 17 April 2015.  The system is unfortunately non operational at present due to a technical issue which is being investigated by both GCD Security and the manufacturers.  It is hoped this will be resolved over the next few days.  With safety being the watchword a temporary shutdown was the only course of action available.  
All 18 on the long term parking database are now signed up for another year.  Some have chosen to pay half yearly or quarterly raising the annual income from them from £8640.00 to £9420.00.  Some 81 of the 172 parishioners on the short term database are now signed for another year realising income of £4050.00 thus far.  Total income from both long and short term parking has reached £9689.00 to date.  This amount has been verified and signed off by Mary McNab and I on the 21 April 2015.

Car Park Resurfacing: (JC report) Quotations are now being sought.  I have invited 5 companies to tender.  The first of these was received on the 18 April 2015 at a cost of £28860.000 including VAT.  We await further quotations for comparison.  Further updates to this committee will follow in due course.

Stolen Bollard: (JC report) The cost for replacing the stolen bollard to match the remaining cast iron one is: £922.08 incl VAT.  This would need to be completed before the resurfacing of the car park takes place.

Main Gates: (JC report) An inspection of the main gates by Thames Forge of Maidenhead with regard to refurbishment will take place on Wednesday 13 May 2015.  This would require completion prior to the commencement of the resurfacing work.  I shall report their findings to this committee in due course.
A closure of St Joseph’s main gates protecting our ‘No public right of way’ status took place on Easter Sunday into the following day.  A further closure took place Monday 13 to Tuesday 14 April 2015.

Fr Danny advised the Committee that the gates are pulling away from the wall and have to be realigned.
Action: Fr Danny, John Cole
Timescale: Ongoing

Church and Hall Exterior Repairs & Maintenance:
General: (JC report) Electrical Cupboard/Hall Boiler Electrics/Toy Store Light: Work Completed/Closed.

Additional Office Computer: (JC report) Installed in Parish Office Completed/Closed.

Presbytery: (JC report) Fr Danny indicated the boiler thermostat wasn’t working correctly.  This was rectified on Saturday 25 April 2015 with the fitting of a new RF thermostat at a cost of £85.00 for the unit and £35.00 Labour total including VAT £144.00 Completed/Closed.
Disabled Facilities: 
Architect: (JC report) We have engaged Alistair Lloyd of ‘Abracad’ The Atrium Broad Lane Bracknell Berkshire RG12 9BX to survey and prepare a fresh set of site plans of St Joseph’s which will include the proposed position of a disabled toilet, and the possibility of creating some much needed general storage space, internal and remedially required building alterations will also be included.  He will then meet with Fr Danny, Mary McNab and I to prioritise the work to be done, by the most cost effective route.  We will report his findings back to this committee for consultation in due course.
The Committee asked Fr Danny if we will have user involvement, ie, disabled members of the parish.  Fr Danny confirmed that we will.
Action: Fr Danny, John Cole
Timescale: Ongoing

Youth (Upper Room, Loft):
Heater for the loft: Purchased installed Completed/Closed.
Church Shop: 
(JC report) Requirement of a till and stock take.  Fr Danny to update.
Fr Danny informed the Committee that the shop is now closed for audit and stocktaking.  The question of assistance for the stocktake was discussed.  Pat Gray informed Fr Danny that it is 98% complete, a member of Pat’s family was the stock taker which is not accepted by the Diocese. Financial returns/stocktake must be validated by an independent person(s).  Therefore, the stocktake must be redone.  Mary has the paperwork of the stocktake so far.  
Church Shop/continued

Suggestion to put a notice in the newsletter asking for volunteers to run the shop, possibly on a 6 week weekend rotation, also ask the Parishioners what they would like to be stocked in the shop, ie, books, CD’s, DVD’s etc., with the possibly of hiring out on a “library” basis.  Steve Scott volunteered to help with the stocktake.
It was suggested to make available free of charge to the parishioners some of the old stock in the stock cupboard.  It was also suggested to advertise the shop on the website.
Action: Fr Danny, Steve Scott, Mary McNab
Timescale: Ongoing
Any Other Business: 
It was suggested that an appeal to the parish for the people of Nepal suffering after the devastating earthquake.  Fr Danny advised that Hugh Gibbons will be making an appeal next weekend on behalf of Cafod.  It was suggested a collection be available to the Parishioners with the Parish rounding up from parish funds.  Fr Danny explained how the parish finances are controlled by the Diocese.  There is always a set amount of money in the parish bank account, a donation from this account can be made to the appeal.  
The review of the parish “appeals” to be revisited in the near future. 
Fr Danny advised a television will be installed in the porch to stream parish information, etc, the feed will be provided from our hub. BT to upgrade our system to WIFI.  Costs are being considered and quotes requested.

Action: Fr Danny, John Cole
Timescale: Ongoing

Meeting Closed: 7.46pm
Closing Prayer: By Fr Danny
Date of Next Meeting: last Wednesday of every month.
